

InterReligious Task Force on Central America 

3606 Bridge Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44113

tel: 216.961.0003   fax: 216.961.0002   e-mail: irtf@igc.org

via fax:  202-728-1698

Sr. Carlos Alberto de Icaza Gonzalez

Mexican Ambassador to U.S.

June 26, 2004

Dear Sir:

We ask that you present this letter to Mexican President Vincente Fox and the Governor of Jalisco because it is imper-ative that the sadistic, savage brutality inflicted on a peaceful demonstration to protest the exclusion of democratic participation from the Latin-American-European Union Summit convened in Guadalajara, Mexico on May 26-29 be denounced and severely punished.

On May 28, as human rights activists from many countries set up camp in a municipally permitted site, they were sur-rounded by riot police for nine hours and refused permission to leave to find food, water or restrooms. The following day a large march drew over 4,000 labor leaders, farmers, students, teachers and other concerned people. It was met with tear gas, pepper spray, violent beatings and mass arrests.  Ninety-five people were arrested or disappeared. They were taken to five jails and two hospitals, refused access to lawyers for a day and a half and their names were kept secret.  Bail ranges from US $3,000 to $25,000 making it impossible for most people to pay. Foreign activists who were arrested were deported.  Fourteen of the political prisoners have been denied bail.

Mexicans were denied food and water until Sunday morning. Both men and women were beaten constantly, denied sleep, forced to strip and threatened with rape. Male police officers stripped the women naked and forced them to do squats. Many of the prisoners were forced to sign false confessions to robbery, property damage and inciting to riot.

Liliana Galaviz Lopez, a photographer with Independent Media Center, was hospitalized on May 29 suffering from cranial trauma and brain damage inflicted during and after her arrest.

Despite many demonstrations in Guadalajara and Mexico City as well as actions carried out in Barcelona, San Francis-co, and Chicago, twenty-five of the detainees are still in jail and ten of them have been on a hunger strike since June 4.  

We urge you to immediately
· guarantee the physical integrity of all the prisoners and end any type of torture that has been carried out against them;

· end all actions of intimidation that have been carried out against the prisoners, their families and those who have already been released;

· release all prisoners still held from the peaceful demonstration and halt any legal procedure against them;

· allow access to defense lawyers;

· initiate an investigation into the abuse of state power in Jalisco so that the perpetrators of these grave violations of human rights do not go unpunished;

Thank you for your prompt attention to these urgent concerns.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai, Coordinator

cc:  Antonio O. Garza, Jr., U.S. Ambassador to Mexico ~ fax: 011 52 55 5511 9980

                                                   Rights Action 06_04 Mexico

The following people urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
IRTF














